
Wisconsin Department of Transportation 
  ___________________________________________ 

Public Meeting Notice of Proposed Rehabilitation Project on WIS 165 
Kenosha County, Wisconsin 
Project ID 3738-09-00/70 

Dear Property Stakeholder: 

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is proposing to rehabilitate 2.4 miles of WIS 165 (104th 
Street) between 65th Avenue and County ML (Springbrook Road), and County EZ (39th Avenue) and WIS 32 
(Sheridan Road), in the Village of Pleasant Prairie. 

Public Meeting 
Please join us for a public involvement meeting to discuss the proposed improvements for the project. 

The meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 12, 2023, from 5 to 7 p.m., at Pleasant Prairie Village Hall, 
9915 39th Avenue, Pleasant Prairie, WI 53158. Parking will be available in the village hall parking lot. 
Representatives from WisDOT and the engineering design consultants will be in attendance to answer 
questions. The meeting is an open house format without a formal presentation. 

This project will improve pavement condition and vehicular ride quality, with additional improvements including: 

• Replacement of pavement and culverts 
• Construction of new sidewalks east of 39th Avenue 
• New ditches, pavement markings, and signing 
• Widening of existing shoulder 

The project may require additional right of way from the Kenosha County Bike Trail, which is publicly owned land, 
for the new sidewalk, shoulder widening, or ditch. 

Project Location Map 
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WIS 165 from Old Green Bay Road to County ML (Springbrook Road) may need to be expanded to four 
lanes.  Shortly after the design process started, the Traffic and Planning sections of the WisDOT, were given a 
new planned development to review adjacent to WIS 165 in this area.  The results of that review will not be 
available for six to nine months. 

Construction is tentatively scheduled for 2027. During construction, access to local businesses and residences 
will be maintained. Detours will be provided. 

To learn more about the project, visit: 
https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/by-region/se/wis165/default.aspx 

Or scan this QR code: 

Contact Us 

If you have any questions or concerns that may assist in the development of this project, we encourage you to 
attend the meeting. If you cannot attend this meeting or would like to find out more about the project, please 
contact the project staff listed below: 

Gary Metzer, P.E. 
Project Manager 
Phone: 262-548-5685 
E-mail: gary.metzer@dot.wi.gov 

Bhupendra Bista, P.E. 
Consultant Project Manager 
Strand Associates, Inc.® 

Phone: 414-271-0771 
E-mail: bhupendra.bista@strand.com 
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